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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF WATCH AND CLOLCK COL_LECTORS

June 12, 1978
|

Ms., Mary Jane Strickler, Assoclate Editor
Ndtional Association of Watch and Clock Collectors, Inc

PO Box 33
Columbia, Pa. 17512

Dear Mary Jane,

I hope you had a grand time at the National ip,San Antonio. San Antonio

is such a picturesque city. I spent considerable time there during WWII and
really enjoyed it. This year's National was the first I have missed in some
time, but it just was not possible for me to attend this year.

Submitted below is Chapter 36 news for inclusion in fhe August Bulletin. No

photos this time as my dark room is all torn up !

"Calendar.clocks was the subject of discussion at the June 11, 1978 meeting of
Heart of America Chapter No. 36, all brought into focus and proper perspective
by the excellent NAWCC Tape-Slide program by Pete Shunk, "Calendarw Clocks"
For some reason calendar clocks are moderately abundant in our area so there
was 4 good display to go along with the tape-slide program. Our members were
appreciative of Mr, Shunk's remarks concerning the adjustment of the calendar
tripping mechanism on Ithaca clocks. Chapters who have not taken advantage of °
this program are missing something! Chapter 36 welcomed 3 new members, two who
are new to NAWCC and one who comes from Chicagoland. Chapter 36 is eager for
NAWCC members in our area to visit our Chapter meetings. We have formed a new
and updated hospitality committee to make sure that everyone is made to feel
welcome. The time is now, so please Jjoin us.™

Thank you very much.

J

Sincerely,

uff, M. D. (5053)
Chapter 36, NAWCC




